PROGRAM ASSESSMENT AND REVIEW COUNCIL MEETING NOV. 5, 2008, MINUTES
Present: B. Benken, R. Birkemeier, L. Farmer, L. Grabhorn, J. Grey, K. Hagans-Murillo (exc.) , A. Hayse, Z. Hlousek, K. Janousek, L. Lazarowitz, C. Lindsay, C. Lord, W. Moore (exc.), J. Moreno,  M. Muller, V. Novack, H. O’Lawrence, S. Reddy, M. Saint-Germaine, J. Sanchez, T. Shehab, A. Wilson
The meeting was convened at 2:05 pm in BH302. The minutes of Oct. 15, 2008, were approved as read, with one correction about PARC’s relationship with Academic Senate.
Henry O’Lawrence reviewed the revised PARC report on Religious Studies. Lesley Farmer commended Henry on the revision improvements. The program faculty approved the PARC review changes, and did not appear at today’s meeting. Henry acknowledged the help of Lesley Farmer in revising the report. The group discussed the issue of enrollment and graduation rate, recommendations, and globalization integration. It was moved/seconded/passed to approve the Internal Program Review report.

The Assessment Showcase posters were discussed. Thirteen posters were shown. Based on the ratings, 1st place went to music, 2nd place went to civil engineering, and 3rd place went to history. No specific factor in the rubric stood out as being significantly better or worse. The importance of visual representation was noted, and it was suggested that the music poster be sent to all poster participants and future applicants as a model or template. It was also suggested that a workshop on visual representation/presentation be offered by the Faculty Center for Professional Development. Sample posters will be posted on the CSULB website. 

The results of the PARC commissioned survey of participants in current program review procedures were discussed. The group received four documents: the questionnaire, a draft report, a coding sheet, and open-ended question responses. Several points were made:

· Respondents generally thought that PARC reviews took their jobs seriously. In those cases where PARC members were less present, upfront clarification about review procedures and participation would help. Respondents found the review information to be useful. 

· Three-quarters of respondents thought that the new PARC procedures were better or as good as prior procedures.

· Perspectives about MOUs were less positive, probably for several reasons: it was a new step, the timeframe was “fluid,” and negotiating the MOU took time and effort.

· Based on the responses, there is no need to change policies or procedures, except to tighten them, particularly in terms of turn-around time.

It was noted that MOUs stay at the campus level, and do not go to the Chancellor office. Nonetheless, the MOU can reveal unmet needs and direct improvements. The second round of PARC reviews under the current procedure can be used to look at the recommendations and see how the MOUs led to program improvements. It should also be noted that the PARC annual report was submitted to the Academic Senate.

A print-out of the opening page of the General Education (GEGC) website (http://www.csulb.edu/divsions/aa/ge/) was disseminated. It should help both students and faculty. 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:11 pm. 
Respectfully submitted, Lesley Farmer

